
T-CRAFT FLYER FEBRUARY 2004 
 
Dear Members - The next GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be on February 24, 2004 at 7 PM at the 
Nampa airport terminal building.  Use the gated entrance just north of the building and come to the west side 
building entrance.  Please use the main parking area in front of the terminal building.  The next Board meeting will 
be Monday evening March 8, 2004 at 7 PM at the hangar.   
 
Winter Flying Program will end February 25, 2004 so take advantage of any good weather between now and then 
and do some flying. 
 
Flying Cards – Mike Chappell will be handing out the flying cards at the meeting.  If you do not have your new card 
you are suspended from scheduling aircraft until you get it.  Come to a Board meeting or general membership 
meeting to get your card. 
 
Program for the meeting will be the annual “Wings” safety training meeting presented by John Goostrey from the 
FAA.  Lets have as good a turn out as the last meeting.  It is good for the Board member’s moral when we get a 
good turn out and it also inspires the membership to see how big our organization really is.  
 
Maintenance 
A/C Status 
 
375 – just completed a 100 engine inspection 2-9-2004 and replaced the right main tire. 
686 – Reported to have a weak ADF.  Annual is scheduled for February 29 through March 5, 2004. New generator  
          has been installed 
64L – The engine break-in is in process now released for restricted flight by the membership.  Please contact Jim  
          Eyre for instructions if not clear.  Some gold colored flakes showed up in the oil filter.  Will be check again  
          after 10hours 
91X – finishing up tunnel repairs and stiffener installation on the firewall and then will hang the new engine.   
29Q – reported with possible nose wheel shimmy.  New brakes and tires installed. 
0YD – new engine ordered.  Annual scheduled for March 31 thru April 9th.  The Board will present it’s  
           recommendation for an assessment to finish paying for the engine, prop work and installation and misc. costs  
           at the meeting. 
 
Ground School Refresher Course will continue in March.  Watch for meeting notice. 
 
ELECTION RESULTS:  Thanks go to Dan Stone, Jeff Vanhoozer, Jeff Aebischer and Alan Renshaw for your work 
on this project, your efforts are appreciated. 
 
President- Jeff Fulcher, Vice President - Jody Grigg, Secretary - Daryl Linde and Treasure – Dennis Wheeler.   
Director position (Facilities)-  Gordon Hall.                                                                                                                          
Thanks also goes to those that also ran, your interest in the Club is greatly appreciated as well.  
 
The “Wings Program” safety meeting will be held at our February general membership meeting.  Safety specialist 
John Goostrey will be our guest.  
 
Free hour of flying was won by David Ahrend. 
 
We have some new members to present for your approval.  The waiting list is around 22 names. 
 
Nancy Verghese has completed the revision of our web site and it will be available online soon. 
 
Daryl Linde, Secretary, T-Craft Aero Club 


